
EAST MOUNTAIN NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 

 

Minutes for May 21, 2025 
 

Attendees: 20 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Bob McGovern. He then led the 

membership in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence and prayer. 

  

The secretary's report is online. The treasurer’s report was given.  

 

Community police officer Anthony Battista spoke: 

• There were 213 investigations in our area – all these investigations were at 

businesses only – people trying to break in and rob them. No home issues. 

• Very quiet in our neighborhood 

 

Mike DiGiovancarlo spoke: 

• The speed bumps will be installed at the park 

• The irrigation system will be turned on soon 

• Many upgrades have been done to our schools – elevators, infra structure work, 

upgrades, etc 

• Peach Orchard Rd. will be repaved – it was too late last year when the job was 

completed so only a temporary pavement was put down 

• The bids are all in for installing red-light cameras and speed cameras throughout 

the city 

• REMINDER: There are crazy drivers out there. Please wait 3 seconds after the 

light turns green to proceed. 

 

Trayvonn Diaz – the newest addition to the mayor’s office spoke: 

• He is the Community Outreach Manager and the voice to the city for residents 

• He has access to federal funds for qualifying homeowners and non-profit 

organizations 

• City services are available to residents who are in need 

 

Mike Stere gave a report on the Waterbury Neighborhood Council: 

• The council awarded three (3) scholarships citywide 

 

Mike Ptak provided a proposal to have our East Mt. flag repaired. Part of it is sinking into 

the ground. It all needs to be reinforced, and drainpipes installed to stop the water 

damage. He will speak to Joe Geary in the Mayor’s office to see if help is available to 

repair this. 

 

The application for the East Mt. scholarship is on the website. 

 



Many thanks to the men who installed our flags. Will need volunteers to take them down 

in September. 

 

REMINDER: The next meeting for the East Mt. development will be Wednesday, June 

11th. 

 

Our end of year meeting will be on June 25th – the 4th Wednesday. It will be a Potluck 

Social. PLEASE, everyone come and bring your favorite dish for all to enjoy. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


